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House Speaker, Senate President Adjourn 2025 
Legislative Session Sine Die 

Key accomplishments include expanding access to health care, public safety 
improvements, and taking steps to rein in the cost of living 

SALEM, Ore. – Today, the 83rd Oregon Legislative Assembly adjourned sine die the 2025 
legislative session two days before its constitutional deadline, completing a session focused on 
improving safety and affordability for Oregonians across the state. 

House Speaker Julie Fahey (D-Eugene) and Senate President Rob Wagner (D-Lake Oswego) 
released the following statements: 

"This session, we focused on practical, bipartisan solutions to the challenges Oregonians face 
every day — from lowering the cost of living to expanding access to health care, housing, and 
public safety. We protected core services in a tough budget year, found common ground on 
complex issues, and made sure the work happening inside the Capitol reflected the values and 
priorities of people across the state," Speaker Fahey said. "It wasn’t always easy — but we 
stayed focused, we stayed collaborative, and by in large, we delivered." 

"We did a lot to help the people of Oregon this session and we did it by seeking common 
solutions to the challenges we face," President Wagner said. "I'm proud of my fellow legislators 
and I look forward to continuing our work that remains unfinished." 
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